GENERAL MEETING

The MINUTES of the GENERAL MEETING held in the Board Room, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on Tuesday 8th January 2008 at 7.00p.m.

Present
Mrs. P S Sweeney (Chairman)


Mr. I Baker 


Mrs. T M Birkett

Mr. R M Gimbert 


Ms. P Hardman 


Mr. D J Lace


Mr. J E Lightfoot


Mrs. C A Moughtin 

Apologies
Mrs. P Pugh

Absent 
Mr. D J Lace



In attendance
Mr. P G Leadley (Town Clerk)
CHAIRMAN’S
07/323
The Chairman welcomed the Press to the first 

WELCOME

meeting of 2008 and wished to extend her congratulations to all those who took part and also organised the Peel New Years Day Dip.  
MINUTES
07/324
The Minutes of the meeting held on 12th December 2007 were taken as read and CONFIRMED.

STANDING 
07/325
Mr. Gimbert referred back to Minute 07/303

ORDERS

and enquired as to the current position regarding a quorum under the proposed revision of the Commissioners Standing Orders.  The Town Clerk indicated that he had spoken to the legislation officer at the Department of Local Government and the Environment who had suggested that a quorum of five would be preferable.  Mr. Gimbert felt that for Tynwald to set a quorum of three members for the Legislative  council could also be followed with our own Standing Orders.  NOTED
DOCTORS
07/326
Mr. Lightfoot referred back to Minute 07/302 

SURGERY

and indicated that in the Treasury pink book a sum of £84,000 had been set aside in 2007/08 for design and construction fees in respect of a new doctors surgery for Peel.  Further sums were allocated in the following years up to 2011.  It was AGREED to contact the Department of Health and Social Security to ascertain the progress with regard to the proposed new facility.

PEEL BEACH
07/327
Mr. Gimbert referred back to Minute 07/320 and requested that it be amended to indicate that photographs were in fact taken.  AGREED
ROAD GULLIES
07/328
Reference was made back to Minute 07/321 concerning the Department of Transport’s schedule for road gully cleaning in Peel.  The Commissioners had been advised via Mr. Hannay that a plan was in place and it was AGREED to refer the number of blocked gullies to the Department for appropriate action.  Members were of the view that the Department reacted to call outs rather than take a proactive approach to the cleaning of the roadside gullies.

SMOKE FREE
07/329
Members noted a consultation document issued

POLICY

by the Personnel Office regarding the Government smoke free policy.  




Bearing in mind that the new legislation would come into force on 30th March 2008 it was felt that this consultation exercise had been issued too late in the day.  Mr. Gimbert was of the view that people were addicts and should not be victimised against.  He was concerned that the disciplinary process could be involved regarding smoking breaks.  Mr. Lightfoot was of the view that more emphasis should have been given to dealing with hard drugs as opposed to smoking nicotine.  It was AGREED to make no comment on the document.

ROAD TRAFFIC
07/330
Members considered two draft Orders entitled 

REGULATIONS

the Peveril Road (Peel) (Prohibition of Waiting) (Bus Stop) Order 2008 and the Tynwald Road (Peel) (Prohibition of Waiting) (Bus Stop) Order 2008.  Mr. Gimbert referred in particular to the Peveril Road bus stop order and suggested that it should be relocated to the other side of the junction with Ballaquane Road to assist traffic moving off the halt sign.  Members noted reservations given by Mr. Gimbert and it was AGREED that no other comment be made with regard to the drafts.  

LOCAL 
07/331
Members considered a letter from a number of 

GOVERNMENT 

residents from the Belle Vue Park area 

MISCELLANEOUS

concerning proliferation of wooden Viking

PROVISIONS ACT 1984
huts, port-a-cabin toilets, miscellaneous timber and gas bottles dumped on the boundary of the field currently occupied by Street Heritage Limited.  Under the 1984 Act the Commissioners were empowered to require an owner to abate any injury to the neighbourhood if deemed to be a problem.  The Town Clerk had written to Mr. Irving by letter dated 21st December 2007 and a response had been received from Mr. Shakespeare on behalf of Mr. Irving dated 2nd January 2008.  Mr. Shakespeare indicated that the matter would be considered by Mr. Irving on his return to the Isle of Man on 14th January 2008.  



Mrs. Birkett declared an interest in this matter and did not take part in any discussion thereof.




Mr. Lightfoot indicated that the field to the rear of the Loades Factory was not secure and also looked untidy with deleterious items.  It was AGREED that photographs be taken with a view to passing them onto Mr. Irving requesting that the area be tidied up.  




Mr. Gimbert indicated that the wooden items that formed the Viking village had previously been stored on Department of Agriculture and Forestry and Fisheries land.  It was suggested that in the future some similar storage away from the Town of Peel would be of benefit.  The Commissioners indicated they would support Mr. Irving in this respect.  
CIVIC SUNDAY
07/332
After consideration it was AGREED that Civic 

2008  

Sunday 2008 be held on Sunday 13th July 2008.

PLANNING
07/333
The following planning applications were 

APPLICATIONS FOR COMMENT
considered for comment:-



PA07/01797/B Alterations and erection of extensions to side and rear elevations, 62 Kerroo Coar, (re-advertised due to additional plans received).  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.




PA07/01971/B Erection of single storey and two storey extensions and creation of roof balcony on rear elevation, 41 Stanley Terrace, Christian Street, (re-advertised due to amended plans received and amended proposal description).  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.




PA 07/02109/B Renovation and erection of a single storey and a two storey extension and installation of a replacement dormer on rear elevation, 41 Stanley Terrace, Christian Street, Peel (re-advertised due to amended plans received).  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.




PA 07/02235/B Erection of a single storey extension to rear elevation, 3 Creggans Avenue, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.




PA 07/02311/B Alterations and use of existing roof patio as a smoking area, Marine Hotel, Shore Road, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.




PA 07/02313/B Vary consideration one of planning application 07/00197 and reposition containers to improve vehicular access, Heathfield Yard, Patrick Street, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.



PA 07/02314/C Change of Use of garage 7 to private lock up storage unit and garage 14 for private vehicle use, Heathfield Yard, Patrick Street, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.




PA 07/02335 Demolition of existing conservatory and store on side elevation, construction of two storey extension to form new garage with bedroom over, construction of two storey extension to rear to form enlarged kitchen and bedroom, conversion of existing attic to bedroom with dormer window to rear elevation, 1 Tower View, Peveril Avenue, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.

PLANNING
07/0334
The following planning decisions had been 

DECISIONS NOTIFIED
notified by the Planning Committee:-




PA07/02154/B Erection of a porch on front elevation, 9 Factory Lane, Peel for Rappell Limited.  APPROVED.




PA 07/01985/B Erection of a replacement dwelling, 10 Station Road, Peel for Mr. I Jones.  APPROVED.




PA 07/01999/B Erection of an extension to rear elevation, Cronk Ould, Tynwald Road, Peel for Mr. & Mrs. C Mitchell.  APPROVED



PA 07/01984/B Variation of planning condition to enable the removal of an additional tree and its replacement on approved dwelling PA 06/00593/B, plot 2 South View, Poortown Road, Peel for Premier Homes Limited.  APPROVED



PA 07/01874/B Erection of two dwellings plot adjacent to 4 Ballaquane Road, Peel for Mr. R Baker.  APPROVED



PA 07/01944/B Creation of parking space and vehicular access in rear garden 35, Castle Street, Peel for Mr. R Hall.  APPROVED



PA 07/01923/B Alterations to existing windows and creation of a window to side elevation, Rockview, Walpole Road, Peel for Mr. R Hughes.  APPROVED



PA 07/01409/B Combination of six two bedroomed room apartments to make three three bedroomed apartments, relocation of parking spaces, installation of stair case in net loft, and amendments to Longhouse conservatory, Quirk Coalyard, Smithy Site, Viking Longhouse, Harbour View, East Quay, Peel for Street Heritage Limited.  APPROVED



PA 07/02125/C Change of Use of 1st floor into a tattoo studio, 48 Michael Street, Peel for Mr. K Greggory.  APPROVED



PA 07/00490/B Erection of two town houses to replace existing garage, office and yard, Lewis’s yard, Gawnes Court, Douglas Street, Peel for Mr. & Mrs. J Vickers.  REFUSED
PA 07/1119
07/335
The Town Clerk indicated that an Appeal 

ON APPEAL

hearing had been considered in respect of the temporary relocation of emergency only access gate to allow access for residents of elderly persons housing, residential development under construction, Ballawattleworth Farm, Peel by Dandara Contracting Limited.  The Inspector had decided to dismiss the Appeal due to concerns over increased likelihood of traffic and pedestrians in Rheast Bridson and Kerroo Coar.  NOTED


PA 07/01564/B
07/336
The Town Clerk indicated that an Appeal 

ON APPEAL

application had been submitted in respect of approval for installation of a dormer and roof lights and erection of a conservatory on north-east elevation of Wayside, Peveril Avenue, Peel by Mr. F Horne.  It was AGREED to make no comment on this Appeal hearing.

ISLAND 
07/337
Mr. Gimbert referred to the Island Strategic 

STRATEGIC PLAN

Plan 2007 and in particular wished to raise concerns over Appendix 6 regarding open space requirements for new residential developments.  



Based on the current new developments in Peel some thirteen hectares of land should have been made available for amenity use being both formal and informal use.  Mr. Gimbert wished to enquire as to why the provision for amenity land had not been implemented by the Planners.  After discussion it was AGREED to enquire of the Planning Department as to why Appendix Six had not been followed with regard to Strategic requirements for Peel.  In addition it was AGREED to clarify the situation regarding split between land provided for recreational/amenity use by a developer and the actual provision of play equipment if deemed necessary.  
TYNWALD ROAD
07/338
Members noted receipt of a letter from Miss R 

BUS SHELTER

McDonald of 10 Rheast Bridson, Peel in which she had indicated the benefit of the newly installed bus stop on Tynwald Road.  It was AGREED that a copy of this letter be sent to Mr. Redmayne for his information.

CERTIFICATE
07/339
Members noted the issue of a Certificate of 
OF LAWFULNESS

Lawfulness for the conversion of a second floor to a self contained flat at 30 Douglas Street, Peel by Fiona Wade.  NOTED
WASTE 
07/340
The Town Clerk referred to an invitation by the 

MANAGEMENT SEMINAR
Municipal Association to a seminar on waste management and recycling to be held at the Strathallan Suite at Douglas on 23rd January 2008.  It was AGREED that Mr. Gimbert and the Town Clerk attend the seminar.  

ST. GERMANS
07/341
An invitation had been extended to all 

CATHEDRAL – CHURCH BELLS
Commissioners to attend a Service to mark the 10th Anniversary of the provision of new church bells at St. Germans Cathedral.  The Chairman would attend the Service on 12th February 2008 at 6.30p.m.  Mr. Lightfoot indicated that this Service would in fact clash with the Annual General Meeting of Peel Heritage Trust and he would have to tender his apologies.

HOLOCAUST 
07/342
The Chairman indicated that an invitation had 

SERVICE

been extended to all Commissioners to attend a holocaust service to be held in Ramsey on 27th January 2008.

MANX GAS
07/343
Mr. Lightfoot enquired as to whether Peel was scheduled to be converted to gas and it was AGREED to make enquiries as to the current position and if so when this was likely to occur.

INVESTMENT
07/344
Mr. Lightfoot indicated that he had recently

IN RAMSEY

heard that Mr. Bell, MHK Treasury Minister and Member for Ramsey had indicated that some £80,000,000 would be made available for development in the Town of Ramsey.  Mr. Lightfoot expressed concern as to how this would affect possible future investment in the other towns on the Island and it was AGREED that a letter be sent to Mr. Crookall, MHK seeking information on this statement by the Treasury Minister.
DRAINAGE
07/345
Mr. Gimbert indicated that he had been 

MATTERS

contacted over the weekend regarding an emergency following a blocked drain in the Town.  It was noted that he had been unable to contact the Technical Officer concerning this matter and discussion ensued over the current position whereby staff were not employed on a standby/call out basis.  It was noted that Department of Transport staff were on call and paid accordingly.  It was AGREED that additional publicity be given to the Department of Transport contact number with regard to emergency callouts during out of office hours.  

MARINA 
07/346
Mr. Gimbert indicated that following the

DEVELOPMENT

consultation with Captain Brew of the Harbours Division in respect of the proposed Peel Marina it now appeared that the walkway on the Quay wall had been amended without the opportunity for further discussion.  Mr. Gimbert was concerned that changes had been made by the Department of Transport (Harbours Division) without the courtesy of advising the Commissioners.  NOTED




This part of the meeting ended at 8.00p.m.

4
1

